
ISSUE NO.2

August was another whirlwind of a month as we draw closer to the end of the
year, it seems like time is just flying by! Towards the beginning of the month
we had Mauritius National Conference where all members of the church gathered
together at the headquarters church to have four days of service! It was an
incredible time to be together and we witnessed a great multitude of people!
We were blessed by the ministry of Brother and Sister Buford from Missouri,
Brother and Sister Brainos from France/Reunion, and our regional missionaries
and short term missionaries! At the conference we had 13 receive the gift of
the Holy Ghost and 4 baptized in Jesus name! Since the conference we have seen
an influx of visitors coming to local congregations as well as many returning
back to the Lord. To God be the glory!
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In the second half of August we travelled to Madagascar for a few different
events. First, we had Bible School graduation, and then Preacher’s
Conference, and lastly, Madagascar General Conference! This was the largest
graduating class with 123 graduates in degree’s and certificates. Preacher’s
Conference contained a great flow of the Spirit and time of renewal as we
prepared for what God would do in the General Conference. For General
Conference we switched from the National Campgrounds to a coliseum in order
to house the number of people in attendance! We had around 65,000 people and
God moved in a mighty way! Around 2,459 people were filled with the Holy
Ghost and 306 were baptized in Jesus name! God is so good!
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